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CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel). .. Good evening, Hana. The Council's Committee on
Budget and Finance will come to order. This is the meeting of the 18th of March
2003, 6:00 p.m. Nineteenth of March, thank you. We are in East Maui district,
Hana, Helene Hall. Mr. Carroll, would you introduce the Members of the
Committee to the people of Hana.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you, Chair. With us--I've looked down to see
who's down there. Oh, the first one here is Charmaine Tavares, a Hana-born
girlCOUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: --representing the Upcountry area.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Next we have Danny Mateo, representing Molokai.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Jo Anne Johnson from Lahaina.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Joseph Pontanilla from Kahului.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: And, of course, our Chair, Riki Hokama from Lanai.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Our Council Chair, Dain Kane from Wailuku.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: And Mike Molina from Haiku-Paia.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).

ITEM NO.1:

FISCAL YEAR 2004 BUDGET

(C.C. 03-13 and MISC.)

CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Carroll. Joining us this evening,
Hana, we have Mr. Danny Agsalog, Budget Director for Mayor Arakawa, and we
also, we have our support staff Gary Saldana and Tammy Frias.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, people, we have two meetings this evening for you. Of
course, this meeting is about the budget of the Fiscal Year 2004, which starts
July 1st of this year, and ends in June 30 th of next year. At 7:30, the Council,
under Mr. Kane, will be conducting a public hearing on revisions to the Maui
County Agricultural Bill proposal, which you also have an opportunity to give
comment. So we have a busy evening with all of you. For those that want to
present comments and testimony on the County budget, we ask that you please
come forward by Tammy, make yourself known. You will have three minutes to
present your comments to the Committee, and after which time we ask that you
conclude your thought. And if there's any question by the Members for
clarification, that will be allowed. We are here to hear your thoughts on the
proposed budget. We are not here to tell you why it's in there or if not, what's not
in there. We are here to accept your thoughts on what you feel is important. So
the first person this evening will be Anders Lyons from the Nature Conservancy.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).

-3-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 19, 2003 (Hana)

•. •BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY• ..

MR. LYONS: Thank you. Thank you very much. That's probably more applause than I
really deserve. Aloha, Budget Chair Hokama and Committee Members, old and
new. Welcome to the new ones. My name is Anders Lyons, and I am Director of
Maui Programs for the Nature Conservancy. I'm here today first and foremost to
thank all of you for your support of watershed protection projects in the 2003
budget. Thank you very much. This type of support is essential to long-term
success of Maui County's four watershed partnership protection projects. It
shows in concrete terms that the County is committed to participating in the
success of the partnerships, not only as a signatory to the formation of those
partnerships, but also as a financial backer of these projects. I would like to ask
that you again support the watershed partnerships by dedicating $250,000 to
watershed protection projects in this year's budget. This sum is currently in the
Mayor's budget under Environmental Protection projects to be administered by
the Department of Public Works and Environmental Management.
Maui
County's four established watershed partnerships have the management plans
and land management crews in place to effectively utilize this funding to protect
Maui County's native forest and watersheds. Additionally, I would like to request
your continued support of the fight against invasive species by including 250,000
in the Office of Economic Development budget for Miconia and Fireweed control.
Investment in these projects now will mean substantial savings in the future as
watershed degradation and farm animal death will have been avoided. Thank
you again for your support of our projects, and I look forward to a continued
collaboration with you on the protection of Maui County's native resources.
Thank you very much. And thank you very much.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Lyons. Questions for Mr. Lyons? Thank you very
much for being here this evening.
MR. LYONS: And thank you for your good memory.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, next we have Edward Oliveira.
MR. OLIVEIRA: Now, once again, welcome to Hana. We've got two new Members,
Danny and Mr. Joseph Pontanilla. Thanks for coming, I really appreciate it. I'm
not here to ask for anything but to thank you for your support, especially for
MEO. As you know, MEO does so much for the people of Maui, especially
senior citizens, which I am one of. We sincerely ask your continued support of
MEO. And, also I would like to ask for your support for the Maui Invasive
Species and Maui Conservancy. I've worked quite a bit with both groups
checking on Miconia. We do not want Maui taken over by Miconia, it's very
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important. That's all I have to say. Once, again, thanks a lot for your continued
support. Any questions?
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Oliveira. Anyone have a question for Mr. Oliveira? If
not, thank you for being here, Ed. We appreciate seeing you.
MR. OLIVEIRA: Okay, thanks a lot.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next we have Hatota Tehiva.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MR. TEHIVA: I'm gonna be representing two sections. The first is MEO, so one of the
students gonna share something first.
MS. TEHIVA: County and Council Members, aloha.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MS. TEHIVA: My name is Poeraba Tehiva. I would like to thank you, the Council
Members, for all the help that you have provided for Hana kids, as well as
supporting our MEO Youth Bank Program here in Hana. I am so grateful for this
program and activity that we benefit from. The main concern with our program is
transportation. We need transportation to and from activities based here in
Hana, as well as youth recreation in other districts on Hana... on Maui, excuse
me. I kindly ask for your support in providing transportation for us Hana youths
and community. Mahalo.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MR. TEHIVA: On behalf of the Youth Bank here in Hana, aloha.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MR. TEHIVA: First I'm going to speak about the MEO stuff here in Hana and the
second one I'm gonna talk about the Dengue. First of all, we, as a MEO program
here in Hana, would like to thank all of you for the support that you have done for
us during the past. And it's been successful, and now we have more kids here in
Hana, and the only problems that we have with
activities and, which is
one of the kids says is transportation. And that's the only main concern that we
have here, and we need transportation for our kids to go to and from. And during
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the past, we had some activities and that we had to go and we stuck, and MEO
had to come and MEO busy, too, to some other programs in Kahului. And some
other organizations here, especially for youth, they come ask for the MEO
transportation, and we stuck. We cannot do anything for the other youth. So but
we like to thanks all of you for the support that we have during the past years.
Mahalo. And now, I would like to speak on behalf of the Dengue. And my
Dengue crew, would you stand up please ... stand up.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MR. TEHIVA: And on behalf of the Dengue crew, we'd like to thank all of you again for
the support that we have during the two past years for the funding for continuing
this program, and we're here again to ask for your support, to please continue
this program because that we just have one new case happening not too long
ago, and we have one here in Hana. One of our worker's four-month-old baby
have a positive Dengue, and we have received the report just recently. And we
ask you guys to support the program. And also we'd like to, our Dengue crew
would like to thank the County, Jimmy. He's been supporting us during the past.
When he available, he help us to carry the bulky items from residents and that's
our problem because people here in Hana, our zone is from Keanae to Kaupo,
and when we go clean up and we don't have big kind trucks to haul those bulky
items that contains mosquito larvas, and we trying to eliminate that, and that's
our goal because ours is a search and destroy. So we here to stand in front of
you to ask for your support and please continue-MR. SALDANA: Three minutes.
MR. TEHIVA: --supporting the program. So that's all I need to say. Mahalo.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much, Mr. Tehiva. Joe Bertram.
MR. BERTRAM: Thank you. My name is Joe Bertram, III. I'm the executive,
newly-appointed Director of Bikeways Maui. We're a nonprofit here on Maui to
promote the establishment of a greenway system, bike pedestrian trails
throughout the island and in each community. This is an integral part of the
community plans, as well as our General Plan, and what we want to do is
to ... you heard the young lady, she was talking right before me about
transportation. Kids transportation, basically, you gotta get 'em on a bus and
take 'em around and walk for long range. But for short range, it's walking and
biking. This is the way kids get around. This is their transportation system. It's
also the transportation system of the ancient Hawaiians. Ancient Hawaiians'
whole transportation system was based on walking, and right now, it is
dangerous. It is almost suicidal to walk or bike here in Hana. There's no bike
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paths, there's no road shoulders, and what we're proposing is to identify as part
of our greenway initiative, a greenway in each community plan, that is in the
community plan, work with the community to not only identify it, but to identify the
first steps to make it happen. And actually act as the funding source to, so the
community can build these themselves. You know, government can't be the
funder. It can't be the private. It has to be in collaboration, and that's what
Bikeways Maui is. We're a 501 c(3) foundation. So we can actually work as
people raise money to actually get them to build these as well. Now there's a
$300,000 Bikeway fund in your budget, there's also carryover funds from the last
Bikeway fund. So it's important that we set aside funds that you can help us
make this happen. We'll be able to match those funds and, more importantly,
we'll be able to set up a core community, committee in each community to make
these things happen. Across the nation, greenways were built, not by the
government, not by private individuals, but by actually non profits just like
Bikeways Maui. Not only are they built, but they're maintained, and they're
expanded. And this gives the community a direct participation in this. So we ask
that you support Bikeways Maui. We're gonna give you a more formalized, a
proposal within the next coming days. But to take this into consideration. We're
12 years waiting in Kihei for our greenway, and there was another 7 years for
those north shore. We haven't even started here in Hana. Biking and walking
need to be a fundamental part of any transportation in any community.
Fundamental. And we believe in that very strongly, and I, we believe we have
the history. We were the ones that actually put these greenways in all these
community plans, and now we want to take them right to fruition and actually put
them on the ground. So we would see that, we would do this within a year--have
a greenway, or at least a pathway of some sort already cleared in path, on the
ground within the year. And in Hana, it's right, gonna be right here between
Hamoa and Hana, all the way to the school on the old railroad right of way. SoMR. SALDANA: Three minutes.
MR. BERTRAM: --we hope for your support and we'll get more information to you.
Thank you.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Joe. Duke Sevilla.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MR. SEVILLA: Good evening, Council Members and members of Hana community.
Aloha, my name is Duke Sevilla, and I represent MEO's Youth Bank Program.
I've been coming out to Hana for the last 2 112 years, and the programs that we
bring here, life skills and job skills, help to develop character in the youth of Hana
and other parts of the island of Maui. I'm here just to ask you guys to continue to
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support our program because, you know, we try to do the best we can, but
there's also other good programs here in Hana as the, we see as the Hana Youth
Center, and there's other programs here that we collaborate with that, you know,
that we need to look at. But one of the things that we try to do, the big thing is is
that we want to build character in our youth and that through our activities, that's
what we do the best, I truly believe. So, in that, I could just brag a whole bunch
more of the program, but I'm not that kind of guy. So I'll just let the youth speak
for me, okay.
MR. J. HENDERSON: Good evening, Council Members, and aloha.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MR. J. HENDERSON: I would like to support the MEO Youth Bank. I would really
appreciate it if you guys keep continuing to fund the MEO Youth Bank to ... To
me, this program is really important 'cause it helps me with life skills, such as
CPR or first aid. These two skills alone could get me either two places, either the
fireman Sitting behind me or maybe like you Council Members sitting in front of
me. Thank you for your time and mahalo. I'm Joseph Henderson.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, Joseph, thank you.
MR. PENNINGTON: Hi, my name is Paul Pennington, and I also wanna thank you for
funding the MEO Youth Bank. And I just wanna say that what we do is like really
good for all the kids. We, also the adults and the elderly, we do community
seNice and we help with other stuff, too. Yeah, okay.
MR. DOMEN: Good evening, my name is Kekoa Domen, and I would like to propose
that a skate park be built in Hana for some of the kids' recreation. And it would
be a good idea because some of us are getting in, like, trouble for skating on the
road, as some of you might know that cops get real angry when they see skate,
kids skating around because the chance of them getting hit by a car or hurt. So I
think it would be a good idea if a skate park was built, and if, like, some of the
skaters here in Hana could help design it. Thanks.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MR. LUEDTKE-PHILLIPS: Hello, my name is Taba Luedtke, and I'd like to propose
there be a pool made or something 'cause like at the beach, sometimes, you just,
like, after school or something, you wanna, like, cool off or something, and
maybe the beach is not so good or the day's not so good or something. But, like,
a pool would be good 'cause, like, I don't know, it's just better than the ocean.
There's no, like, waves or salt or anything, you know. So I think a pool would be
good and, whatever.
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AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much.
MR. SEVILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Duke, can you help out Tammy with the names of the young men,
please. Okay, next we have Patricia Cabellon.
MS. CABELLON: Good evening. I'd like to thank MEO for the help and support it's
given me. When I was just dreaming of having my own pearl business, I
approached the bank and they declined me. And they said, but, you know, I
have a friend, Danny Agsalog, who might be able to help you. So I went to see
Danny, and he, you know, worked, looked at my credit and said, well, it doesn't
look so good, but we'll help you. So that was the start of my pearl business, like
what I'm wearing, and one of my vendors, one of the stores that sell my things, is
at the Ritz Carlton in Kapalua. And I also sell privately. One of my clients is the
owner of the New York Times, so MEO really made my dream come true. Thank
you.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, one thing I forgot to mention. When you do come forward, if
you could please identify yourselves so that we can have it as part of our
records. That would be very helpful. Thank you. Teya Penniman.
MS. PENNIMAN: Aloha, Chairman Hokama, Council Members. I'm Teya Penniman,
Manager of the Maui Invasive Species Committee. I'm here to thank you for your
past support of the Invasive Species Committee. Maui County has been a leader
among the counties of Hawaii in supporting work on invasive species. We were
the first County to establish an Invasive Species Committee, and other counties
have relied on our expertise and experience to form their own. Maui County has
also led the way in supporting work on invasive species. Your commitment to
protecting our environment, economy, and way of life, is essential. I provided
each of you with two maps. It looks, I'm not sure if you've gotten those yet or
not. One of them highlights our key target species for plants, and the other one
highlights our key target species for animals. As you can see, looking at the one
for plants, there's a reason I'm here in Hana... to talk with you. Approximately
50 percent of our efforts go towards fighting Miconia, which is shown as the red
dots on the map. The work is arduous, expensive, essential, and long term.
Miconia threatens the very health of the East Maui watersheds. But as you also
can see, East Maui is not the only location of our target species. In short, we're
all over the map. I'm also here to ask for your continued support of the Maui
Invasive Species Committee. At present, there are no funds within the Mayor's
budget proposals specifically earmarked for work on invasive species. Mayor
_a _

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 19, 2003 (Hana)

Arakawa has been a strong advocate for control and eradication of invasive
species. We also know that each of you Council Members recognizes the
inherent value of a healthy environment, as well as the link between our
environment and the economy. For that reason, we're asking that $200,000 be
specifically allocated to fund our work on invasive species. This amount would
continue County support at existing levels. We also support allocation of an
additional $50,000 to work on Fireweed control, a project managed by the
Fireweed task force. And we'd like to express our support for the funding request
for $250,000 for the watershed partnerships. Again, we thank you for your past
support and we look forward to working with you in the future. I'd be happy to
answer any questions now or anytime any of you want to call us. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you. Question forAUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: --hold on, Ms. Penniman.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for coming tonight. I note on your map
over here the priority target for plant species. I note that there's a red dot in West
MauL Is Miconia starting to flourish in the West Maui region?
MS. PENNIMAN: We have not seen a lot of Miconia in the West Maui area, but I would
note that we have not been able to do as an extensive amount of reconnaissance
as we would like to do in that area. As you know, that area is very rugged and
difficult to access. That's an area we would have to really do with aerial
reconnaissance, which, as you know, is also very expensive.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: lao Valley. Yes, since it's, you know, just starting
to flourish, you know, kind of important that we keep that watershed also clean
from Micona [sic]-MS. PENNIMAN: Absolutely.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --Miconia, and the, you know, if we get it now, you
know, it would be an asset for our watershed in West Maui. Thank you.
MS. PENNIMAN: I agree completely. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for this piece of information.
MS. PENNIMAN: You're welcome.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, further questions?
question please, Ms. Penniman.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Hi, Ms. Penniman. Thank you. Looking at this map, is the
Pampas Grass up in the park, the National Park?
MS. PENNIMAN: The Pampas Grass is not currently in the park.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: It's not in the park?
MS. PENNIMAN: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay. I'm just asking because I think, did the National
Forest, are they beginning to fund for Miconia now?
MS. PENNIMAN: Yes, the National Park Service is putting significant resources into
Miconia. Specifically, they're helping to fund a crew that is Hana based. We
currently have about four folks out here that is funding from the National Park
Service, which we are also helping to manage, provide logistical support for an
administration of that project. And then additionally, they're putting significant
resources into helicopter work in the area.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Do you know who'd be a good contact person for us from
the National Park to get more information specifically from them?
MS. PENNIMAN:
Gooding.

The person who is heading up that project, his name is Jeremy

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you.
MS. PENNIMAN: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
MS. PENNIMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you very much. Next we have Jo-Ann Ahuna.
MS. AHUNA: Hi, good morning [sic]. I'm Jo-Ann Ahuna, and I'm here first for the, thank
Uncle Bob for supporting the East Maui Taro Festival and to invite you folks all to
come next weekend. Then I also have some questions about the budget. I
noticed in your budget for the Hana district, you have budget in here for three
replacement of our bridges, and last year's budget was for two bridges to be
replaced. That was Kaholopo and Papa 'ahawahawa. And this year I see
Kahawailokapia and Koukouai and Waiohonu. Is that something that's gonna be
happening without--I know that there was a bridge study and all like that, but it
seems like one bridge didn't get replaced yet, and I know that there was stages
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of preservation? But to see it in the budget, it's like getting closer to real. And
how is that budget set to help replace it? Is it to be replaced or is it to be
restored? I wasn't sure and because it says replacement, and then the budget
for the Hana Bay pavilion, is that for the second pavilion that we've been asking
for all these years, or is it to just fix up this existing one? Just asking.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Ms. Ahuna, we have, let's see, Mr. Agaran, who is the Director of
Public Works, that may be able to answer your question this evening. If not, we'll
work with him to make sure that he has a response to, a written response to
youMS. AHUNA: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: --regarding your questions. Are you able to give a response to
Ms. Ahuna at this time, Mr. Coloma-Agaran?
MR. COLOMA-AGARAN: A general response. Actually for all the bridges that were in
the budget last year and in the budget this year, we're gonna have to work
through all the permitting for them, so, for the most part, they're listed as
replacements, but some of them are gonna be restorations of some sort. But
we're gonna have to work through both Cultural Resources Commission
comments, the SMA, and the Federal Government's comments on how we
spend that money. Right now, I think pending, we do have, I think we just
released and EA for one of the bridges, but as you note, I think none of the
projects have actually started construction yet.
MS. AHUNA: Yeah, it never started, but it would be nice to see restoration instead of
replacement. Replacement gives a panic button. Yeah. Anyway, just a note.
And then the other one was for the Hana Bay Pavilion. If it was for the, over the
past maybe nine years, there was a request for a second pavilion. Is that what
the budget is for? No? It's to just-CHAIR HOKAMA: Danny, are you able to respond?
?: Are you able to respond to that?
MS. AHUNA: --the Hana Bay Pavilion.
community been requesting?

Is that for the second pavilion that the

MR. BUCK (FROM THE AUDIENCE): ... (inaudible) . ..
MS. AHUNA: Oh, right on. Okay.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, hold on, yeah, Jo-Ann. Budget--
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MR. AGSALOG: Mr. John Buck is here to answer-MS. AHUNA: He answered.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, he answered thatMS. AHUNA: He said it's for the second one. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Jo-Ann, we would ask that because the Director of
Public Works mentioned about the SMA area process and what not, Hana has
your advisory to the Planning Commission, that would be also the other body
who would give comment to regarding the bridge projects. And we would expect
the Hana community to share their thoughts on how to do it.
MS. AHUNA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. Next we have Mati Khus.
MR. KHUS: Aloha and welcome to Hana. My name is Mati
Khus, and I work
for Ohana Makamae, but I've been loaned out to the EEWF for such a long time
that I feel it, you know, I'm wondering whether I still work for Ohana Makamae or
not. But, you know, I know the situation, and I'm here not to ask for anything
either. I'm just here out of gratitude and, you know, the, our prior administration
left some things behind and, you know, we're part of it. And, you know, I
honestly hope that, you know, you'll see it in your heart to make our dreams
come true and, you know, allow us to continue being part of your force,
workforce. So thank you for letting me share.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mati. Any questions for Mr. Khus? If not, thank you for
being here this evening. Next we have Misty Fontanilla.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MS. FONTANILLA: Good evening, my name is Misty Fontanilla, and I am a member of
Hana Youth Center. Thank you for today's visit, and on behalf of the Youth
Center, aloha and welcome to our town of Hana. Hana Youth Center
appreciates the ongoing financial support that has been extended towards this
organization, as well as other youth services situated here in Hana. While
financial support is a concern, Hana Youth Center continues to make an effort to
collaborate in partnership with Federal agencies to further stretch your
investment. As an organization, Hana Youth Center is striving to develop
activities and programs that are intended to inspire us as youths. Several
family-based programs have been embraced by our community as well. Once
again, we thank you for your ongoing commitment and support of Hana Youth
Center. We would like our youth center members to stand. Mahalo.
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AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Misty. That was very well done. Thank you, Hana
youths, for being here. Malia Henderson.
MS. HENDERSON: Aloha, Council Members. My name is Malia Henderson. I'm the
Director of Hale Hulu Mama, which is the senior center here in Hana. I invited
our kupuna to come tonight to express our gratitude to you folks for your funding
in our program, which is funded through Maui Adult Day Care Center earmarked
for Hana. We are able to provide for our kupuna a lot of great activities at our
senior center, and they truly are appreciative of this place, and we truly are
because we hold them very high and sacred and appreciate the time that we
have to be able to work with them. We would also like to stand in support,
Ohana Makamae, and their agencies as kupuna, too. Also our Youth Center,
Hana Youth Center, our Emergency Environmental Work Force and all that they
do. They have been able to help a lot of kupuna in our area in eradicating and
getting rid of all of our mosquitoes, and it's really cleaned up this area.
Unfortunately, you guys didn't drive in so you didn't get to see a lot of the places
that were cleaned up, but Jo Anne did. And we'd also like to support the, our
transportation needs that we have. There are transportation needs that do need
to be addressed here in Hana. There is a proposal that is out that probably will
be looking at MEO maybe providing some buses that would be able to be in
route from Keanae all the way to Kaupo for community members. I understand
there's also trans, youth transportation that's available for our youth that wi" help
them to provide. We just had two games that our basketball, our youth kids,
were not able to go out to in Kahului because they did not have transportation,
and I think that's very sad. And so there's a great need for our youth in Hana.
We also have for our kupuna a need for a dialysis machine. Currently, we have
had few of our kupuna who have had to relocate because there is no need for
them here, and I know somebody will be talking on that issue. And we do
support that. And we would like to ask a favor in return as far as ... 1don't know if
you've been able to make it to our senior center, but it is located at the old
principal's cottage here. And in between that, we have a teacher's cottage, and
our youth center. And there's a dirt road on each side, so every time our
teachers pull in and out of that driveway, that dust comes up and our kupuna who
have bad cough ...
KUPUNAS (IN THE AUDIENCE): (Cough).
MS. HENDERSON: ... and allergies. Mahala, kupuna. Allergies and, you know,
asthma are affected by this dust with all the traffic that we have coming and
going in and out, yeah, and it's affected. And so if we can have something done
as far as laying asphalt down so that this dust doesn't, you know, stir up and
trigger their allergy 'cause we love them, and we don't want to have to see that
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get triggered. And so we just appreciate you coming out to Hana and everything
that you do for us, and for your continued support. I'd like to request that
continued support. Mahalo.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Malia. I wonder who is Ray Henderson. I guess must
be family, huh? Ray, why don't you come up and give us your testimony, please.
MR. HENDERSON: My name is Ray Henderson, Executive Director of Ohana
Makamae, Hana's family resource center. I'm just here today also in gratitude to
say thank you for your support of all the programs that were mentioned by Malia.
We have a wonderful community, and the ohana here in Hana really do
appreciate all that we receive from the County. But I'd like to ask for continued
support, not only of Ohana Makamae, which you support every year, and also
the Dengue crew, of course, and then Hale Hulu Mamo, the Youth Center. There
are so many worthwhile programs that are here. You know, when you're
traveling here, if you flew here, you realize we really are an island on an island,
and so it does make things difficult. And, hopefully, you've heard testimony
today that address this transportation issue. And there's no easy solution, and
it's probably gonna be a little costly, but I would ask you to engage that
conversation actively and then maybe we, as a community, can also help think
out of the box to find creative solutions to answering that problem. But mahalo
again for your support.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Ray, and we also acknowledge your organizations help
with the EEWF. We thank you for your support and, again, your good work.
Thank you. Ke'ala Lono and Kuulei Ku Haina.
MS. LONO: Aloha everyone. Good evening. My name is Ke 'ala Lono, and I'm here on
behalf of Hui Malama Leaning Center. I've been a teacher with their program for
two years, and I'm happy to see one of my students join me tonight, and just
wanted to let you know our progress. We have 11 graduates so far from the East
Maui district. Four more on the way, and we're expanding. We have a new
program to Hui Malama, it's called Family Literacy, sponsored by Pizza Hut. And
you're probably aware. It's on Central Maui for a long time now. And we have
seven facilitators trained already in this program. And we're just looking forward
to working with the families, and we just thank you for your continued support,
and here's a word from-MS. HAINA: Aloha, Council Members, and good evening. Thank you for flying 15
minutes to get here and to listen to our concerns. I'm Kuulei Haina, and I'm also
with the Hui Malama program. And we'd like to thank you for the transportation
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that we may have. We're working at it right now to provide, Hui Malama is
providing transportation to the community of Hana from Keanae to Kaupo. And
with your support, we thank you so much. Thank you, and I'd like to make a
correction on one of the bridges, you got it spelled wrong. There's an "I" in
Kahawaiokapia. You need to omit the "I", 'cause by putting the "I" in there, the
meaning is changed. Okay. Kahawaiokapia. Pia was a tuber. It was a starch
that grew alongside the river. You put an "I" in there and that pia is gone. Okay,
so it's Kahawaiokapia, not Kahawailokapia, okay. So just omit the "I". Thank
you.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Kuulei.
MS. LaNa: I just want to add ... 1just wanted to add also, thumbs up for transportation.
We've got a lot of calls at the Council Office asking what's gonna happen ... our
youth programs, so many concerns come to our office, so we just ask for any
support and MEa is involved in this, too. So we just, you can read our ideas and
we'll keep expanding on those, too. Thank you.
MS. HAINA: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Arnold Lono.
MR. LaNa: Good evening, Council Chairman, and the community. I'm here to speak
on behalf of my father and our communities needs for a dialysis machine here. I
think we, I had a handout for you. It's, it's something we need here in the
community because of the ... my father, he would be here today, but he couldn't
'cause he has to go to a dialysis treatment in Kahului. And the reason why I'm
here is because of him and because of the community's need for this facility here
in Hana. And I need, maybe if you can support this issue that has been going on
for a while here in Hana, and it's probably been mentioned in the past, and I
would like to mention it again in the present, that we can get this facility here in
Hana. It's very important because it changes my father's life when he had to go
out there. It's sad to see him going out and it's hard for me to drive in and out for
his treatment out there. So if we can get some kind of facilities here for the
community and for the people that needs it. I, that's all I have to say, and thank
you, again, for giving me this opportunity.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Arnold. Any questions for Mr. Lana?
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AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you very much. Next we have Ronnie Hill.
MR. HILL: Aloha, County Council. Thank you so much for coming. Thank you so
much for what you've done for our community. Our facilities are outstanding.
Our community center is top of the line. For an old building, an old school
completely being redone, it is actually a miracle. And we thank you so much.
Our ballpark, our adults, they love those lights. It is so safe for the ball players to
play outfield now. They can see the ball and it absolutely, we are in progress to
try to make things happen for more games for our adults. I work closely with
Stanley Akoi and our kids. Bob Carroll and I have addressed this issue many
times, and it is so important. I see the need for a 28-passenger van to be here in
Hana. It is hard for it to come empty, go out with the kids, bring the kids back,
and go out empty again. We need to have somehow, the transportation at the
drop of a hat. For us to be able to finally get to a year-after-year competition,
everybody from every school that we're involved with--volleyball, canoe club,
baseball, basketball--we need to have them know that we're gonna be there.
Many times I have to go to the school and it's hard for me to tell these kids they
can't go. It is so tough. It's a real issue with me. I've worked for many years to
try to help these kids. You heard these kids, they're our future leaders. They
gonna be on top of trying to help when some of us step down. They're gonna
step right into these positions--the Taro Festival, Aloha Week, County Council
possibly--you know, representing, you know, so many different things that we
need. So it's a real hard issue, I know it is. County-sponsored sports programs,
we have no problems with. County-sponsored transportation, is I hit the brick
wall if we don't have county-sponsored transportation because they won't allow
the kids to travel. It's too hard to put it together with forms. Other transportation
is really, really tough. I know 'cause I've dealt with it for many years. If we could
somehow help these kids, they would appreciate it so much. They rise to the
occasionMR. SALDANA: Three minutes.
MR. HILL: --for every possible chance for competition. And this helps them in school,
this helps them in, further in life in working together. I'm sorry if I took too much
time, but I thank you so much for all that's been done.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Hill. We appreciate your comments this evening .
. . . (CHANGE TAPE) ... next we have Jackie Kahula.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
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MR. KAHULA: Good evening, Chairman and Council Members. Thank you for coming
to Hana. I'm up here to, again, thank you for all the support you have given all
the organizations in Hana, and we'd like to continue, have you continue to
support. "m here on behalf of Hale Hulu Mamo, our senior center. Like I said, ,
thank you for the support you've been giving us, and we'd like you to continue.
And I'd like to ask you, not only for this year, for next year and the years to come,
so I no need come back every year to ask for money.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
MR. KAHULA: Thank you very much, and the senior center, you know, we'd like you to
please come and visit it sometime and see what we did with a condemned
building and with the help of the community volunteers the way it is now. So
please, if you have time, please stop by. And I'd like to put in a good word for
MEO because we need the transportation here in Hana. Somehow, the people
in Hana don't enjoy the services that Central Maui, West Maui, South Maui
enjoys. We're almost like living in a different galaxy, you know. So we
appreciate all the support that we can have, and not only with C ... , Community
Work Day, please help support them also. Because during the Dengue clean up,
they were really supportive in Hana. And my last comment is your $2.5 million
for the Hana-Hamoa waterline. About two or three months back, maybe more,
we had a meeting, and I think we had about 70 or 80 percent of the homeowners
there, and everyone of us said, no, we don't want the improvements. We get
enough water at Hamoa. We don't need some more. What we need, we have
2.5 million, is leaving 'em up to all the Hana people who need the money, but,
you know, I myself, I speaking for myself. Probably more of our residents will be
speaking on that, but we get plenty water right now. We don't need more water.
More water come with more people, that's how I see. So thank you for your time,
Councilmen and Councilwoman. Thank you very much. Aloha.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Aloha.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next we have Samuel Kalalau. Sam, good to see you.
MR. KALALAU: Good evening, Chairman Hokama and Members of the County
Council. Thank you very much for coming here to Hana this evening. Thank you
all for being supportive to a lot of the nonprofit organizations and the eradication
programs down here in Hana. Basically, I just want to comment on the CIPs. In
the Hana area, the drainage improvement program at the Hana baseyard
drainage channel improvement. I guess when they made the plans for this
drainage channel improvement, they didn't include the near future affordable
housing program that's gonna be developed right above the highway right in that
area. And majority of the runoff from that project is gonna run into that channel.
- 18 -

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 19, 2003 CHana)

So I think what we gotta do is to go reevaluate the thing so that we don't spend
money now and then two years later when the affordable housings go in, we
gotta improve that whole drainage channel. Also, the government facilities that,
at the airport for the 800 megahertz communication shelter and the Keanae one,
Hana was always left out in communications because we had lot of dead zones.
But with this new 800-megahertz system, we have basically, covers the whole
area now, except for a few dead spots if we're way in the middle of a valley or
something like that. But as far as the emergency communication system, it's
working very well. And road improvements, we see that there's only 300,000.
We were thinking if we were gonna have a continuation of the resurfacing that
was done in the past two administrations on the Piilani Highway, which is on the
backside of the island. There was a program that every year they put down at
least a mile. This year there's nothing in the budget for that. Also, as far as the
bridges, some of the words are right, it is for replacement. We had numerous
meetings down here in Hana with Lloyd Lee from the Engineering Department.
We also had the engineering consultants that are up in the County, put their
projects together to meet the Federal guidelines so that these bridges don't have
to be like the modern bridges that they are building. There is pictures, there is
diagrams of the bridges that was, that will be replaced. Some that meet the more
historical, has more historical meaning to it, probably will be just revived. Also, I
wanna talk about Jackie Kahula. He's a four-year resident at Haneo '0, Hamoa.
When I looked at this budget, too, and I seen $2.5 million to service 20 water
meters, I mean that's about the number of water meters in Hamoa, and we're
gonna spend $2.5 million? Is there a hidden agenda? Is there something that
the people of Hana don't know about?
MR. SALDANA: Three minutes.
MR. KALALAU: Okay. Also, I just wanna tell you people about the affordable housing
that will be coming up within a year and a half from now with the State of Hawaii
affordable housing project. Claudia Shay, who is the Executive Director, said
that this projects, you know, may be starting in a year and a half from now. Is our
sanitation landfills in that five-year minimum capacity. Also, there's lot of
drainage problems that needs to address, so I think we should be finding money
now to take care of our whole infrastructures before we develop all these housing
projects. That is only one project. The other project is less than quarter mile
down the road, and they all run into the same drainage areas. We don't want it
to be like Kihei where they developed all mauka, and the County, the
infrastructures on the lower South Kihei Road no can handle all that volume
coming from the top.
MR. SALDANA: Four minutes.
MR. KALALAU: So we wanna have it prepared before we start doing the major house
building. Thank you very much.
_ 1
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AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Sam. Next we have Alex Michailidis.
MR. MICHAILIDIS: Aloha, Chairman, County Council Members, and members of the
Hana community. My name is Alex Michailidis, and I'm the Watershed Managing
Coordinator for the East Maui Watershed Partnership. I'm not an employee of
any of the partners. I'm an employee of the University of Hawaii helping out the
partners manage this watershed protection project for East Maui. Those partners
include Hana Ranch, Haleakala Ranch, the National Park, Nature Conservancy,
East Maui Irrigation Company, and the County of Maui Department of Water
Supply. First of all, I'd like to thank you for last year's financial contribution to all
of Maui County's watershed partnerships, and I'd like to request your support of
the Mayor's appropriation for $250,000 for environmental projects. In addition to
some of the statements and sentiments that the Nature Conservancy and Maui
Invasive Species Committee had mentioned, I'd like to request an additional
$250,000 be used specifically for Invasive Species Control Programs, specifically
Miconia and Fireweed. As you may know, the East Maui Watershed is
comprised of over 100,000 acres of native forest and ecosystems, representing
the largest intact native forested area on the island of Maui. Over 60 billion
gallons of water is harvested out of this watershed for domestic, commercial, and
agricultural uses. The native forest is a very efficient and clean collector and
distributor of surface water. Therefore, protecting this native forest will ensure
Maui a clean and renewable source of fresh water and also protect habitat for
rare and endangered plants and birds, some of which are found nowhere else in
the world. Unfortunately, we have feral animal disturbance and invasive weeds
that are degrading the native forest ecosystem, causing heavy erosion,
increasing the potential for flooding and displacing native plant species of
significant cultural importance to many of our island's residents. Only an intact
native ecosystem, without any animal disturbance, can resist the invasion of
nonnative weeds. At this time, I would like to thank Councilmember Hokama for
the luncheon speech that you had provided at the watershed symposium on
Lanai back in November of 2002. During your speech, you had mentioned the
importance of incorporating public relations positions into our watershed
protection programs. You'll be happy to know that for the past month, a public
relations associate position has been advertised. The position closed this past
Friday, and I'm currently, with the assistance of others, screening applicants.
And we will be hiring a p.r. person within the next six to eight weeks, fingers
crossed. The focus of their responsibility will be developing content for outreach
materials, visiting schools, giving presentations, and working with other agencies
to promote programs designed to protect the land and water resources of Maui.
County money for watershed partnerships would greatly assist paying for this
very important person's salary. I was here a year ago in Hana and provided
testimony to you, and, since that time, the partnership has made considerable
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progress. We've hired four staff dedicated to implementing our natural resource
programs. We've constructed approximately a half a mile of fence in the East
Maui watershed-MR. SALDANA: Three minutes.
MR. MICHAILIDIS: --managing a 10,OOO-acre area. We've got office space and
looking to hire more staff and looking for your support, and mahalo for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Alex. Questions for Alex this evening? Seeing none,
we're happy to see you again. Thank you.
MR. MICHAILIDIS: Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Next we have Glennwood Tolentino.
MR. TOLENTINO: Good evening, Council Members. I don't have really all that much to
say, but just to thank you all for supporting us from last year and also thanking
Jimmy for supporting us with the help of the County vehicles. Yeah, all of the, we
just ask for continued support for our EEWF crew, keep them working. We
believe we can make a difference. And that's just about all I have to say. Thank
you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Mr. Tolentino.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: John Blumer-Buell.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Good evening, Council Members, and Danny Agsalog, and the
Mayor's representative. My name is John Blumer-Buell, and I've lived most of
my life in Muolea, which is outside of Hana. I know that you're facing a difficult
situation with the budget, and it's gonna get more difficult in the near future I
think. So I think people need to keep that in mind. I have heard nothing that
people have asked for tonight that's not worthy of a lot of consideration. So
you've got a tough job and I hope you'll communicate back to the community why
you've prioritized certain things 'cause they're all worthy. I've been at least, I've
been testifying for at least 16 years, and I'm really glad to see so much of the
community out here that 16 years ago, there was three, four people. So you've
got real community participation. That's indicative of the fact we've got a lot of
great community organizations that have developed in that time. I first started
asking for a rainy day fund at least ten years ago. And I hate to say I told you so,
but, you know, this is the time to start thinking about it and I still think that a rainy
day fund should be considered because at some point, we don't know what's
gonna happen, and I think we do have, particularly essential services with the
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County of Maui that we should be ready to fund if something ... if we really don't
have income coming into the State, we really need to have our essential workers
be on-call. Every year that I've testified, I've supported two things, number one,
the seniors at MEO and I used to always support the Hana Day Care Center.
But now they're, they've been taken over by Kamehameha. I'd like to continue,
number one, the support of the MEO, the senior transportation, and our senior
center. I think that's really important. I didn't have it on my list before Arnold
testified, but I really think we should, very strong consideration should be given in
the senior's budget with the dialysis machine. We've all seen a lot of our friends
have to go to the other side over and over and over. We, you know, contributed
to people having to rent cars to get over their even. And so that needs to be
considered somehow. I'd like to switch to Lahaina for a second, and I strongly
support the relocation of the highway over there and the purchase of that land for
parks very strongly. And I'd like to suggest, I'm not an expert at this, but that we
consider trying to develop some tax-free bonds for the citizensMR. SALDANA: Three minutes.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: --of Maui County to buy to support our valid infrastructure
improvements. I have been to a lot of public hearings where you hear people
say I'd be willing to pay more taxes. Well, most people can't afford more taxes,
but those that can and those that want to help the future of Maui County, may
very well be willing to invest in tax free or just bonds for Maui County. And I think
that's a good way to raise some of this money and, you know, there's people all
over the world who would probably like to buy these bonds. I think our bond
rating is still excellent. So I would like to suggest that for a lot of the
improvements. I'd like to point out that, you know, at the same time I support
these things, the, there is a lot of Hawaiian people that are on the verge of being
driven out of Hana within the next generation because of the high property taxes
based upon the speculative sales of real estate.
MR. SALDANA: Four minutes.
MR. BLUMER-BUELL: Okay, I'm sorry, I'll wrap this up, but I didn't know there was a
time limit. I will get all this to you in writing by next week. I'd like to speak to one
other thing and that is Jackie Kahula just suggested a great way to save
$2.5 million and to fund most of these other programs. I support that. This
should be taken out of the budget, and I think held for other Hana projects. We
had meetings on this. There's land speculators that are on the record in writing
that want this water to subdivide. This is in an area where we still have interim
rural zoning. So you're talking about heavy subdivision, and we don't even have
a, we don't even have rural zoning out here yet. There was a survey done by the
residentsMR. SALDANA: Five minutes.
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MR. BLUMER-BUELL: --of Hana, including the Medeiros Ohana. People didn't want it.
So I would say that's, we need to look at those expenditures of the water, and
I've got a lot of other things I think will save money. I will get them to you in
writing. Mahalo for your time.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, John. We appreciate this.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Earle Medeiros.
MR. MEDEIROS: Good evening, Council Members. I'm here on behalf of myself and I
think, anyway, I'm just opposing the 8-inch waterline that's going in, 2.5 million,
towards Hamoa, the waterline. And, you know, like Uncle Jackie said, no need
put 'em in the budget. When we need the water, we call you guys. Because
year atter year, I don't want to come up here and do this, you know. We can just
settle this by when we need 'em, we'll tell you guys. And, you know, and get
plenty other organizations out here that need the money. They need it, and, you
know, keep our local boys working. You know, they get big families. A lot of our
local boys get big families. We get an influx by lot of people from outside coming
in. You know, they get the palapala, our boys no more, but we gotta keep 'em
working. They're from here, I mean, you know. That's the bottom line, yeah.
And put the focus on that, and I think, you know, we should be alright. But,
anyway, I just like to say that I opposing that, and like Uncle Jackie said, we, the
community went already five months. I think was a little longer than that, but we
had opposed this and they, the water, Board of Water Supply dropped it yeah,
and then it's back again. So thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Earle.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: U'ilani Phillips-Tehiva.
MS. PHILLlPS-TEHIVA: Aloha, Council Members. My name is U'ilani Phillips-Tehiva.
I'm the Office Manager for Ohana Makamae, and I stand here before you to
thank you for your continued support with Ohana Makamae and all of the other
agencies. It's evident tonight that we've heard many spoken words about the
needs that we desire for our community and our people in Hana. I'm here in
support of Hale Hulu Mamo, who does great wonders with our senior citizens.
For our youth, Hana Youth Center, and for the programs that they offer our
youth-atter-school program, as well as in, out here in the evening. I support our
emergency workforce and, yes, our mens [sic] do need, our family, our working
men and women of this workforce do need jobs. And we don't want to move
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away. We don't want them to move away. And so we want to thank you for your
continued support in continue to funding their program. As the Office Manager at
Ohana Makamae, I'm like a funnel. I receive phone calls from community
members, residents of Hana. I receive concerns. I work for all agencies that are
umbrella under Ohana Makamae, which is, which involves Dengue and many of
the other programs. And I receive phone calls from people concerning
mosquitoes in their areas. We cannot get rid of them. All we can do is to control,
and what the men are doing right now is helping to keep that under control. And
with the skills that they had, the classes they took, and that they're certified to be
pest controllers. And these are the means that we need, not only for Hana, but
for Maui as well. The Maui district. I thank you for your continued support for our
transportation. Yes, we do need transportation for our youth. Ron Hi" sees me
in the community and asked, is there a way that we can as Ohana Makamae
collaborate with other agencies in order to provide transportation for our youths.
And, yes, our youths are discouraged when they are unable to attend these
meets and tournaments. And I would like to tell you that our youths do have,
many of our youths here in Hana are very athletic, and this is a way that we can
excel in their abilities. We can show other, not to brag about our youth, but our
youth, they are very hard core and they really do good at what they do. And I
would like to continue to ask for your support in these causes for our community
and our public here in Hana. Thank you.
AUDIENCE: (Applause).
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, U'ilani. Next we have Cheri Hanchett.
MS. HANCHETT: Aloha, my name is Cheri Hanchett. I just want to speak a little bit in
support of our children because I've heard a lot of people come up and Ron and
everybody. And we're so isolated out here, and I probably spoke to many of you
about this before, that we kind of get a little bit of what's left over a lot of times
and we don't, you know, compare to what the children get on the other side, and
I just really would like to see our children have more opportunities, more things
available to them. I know we've been talking about a skate park, and the County
has that in. My concern is that that won't be right away, it never is right away.
What do we do to help these children right now so that they don't, you know,
they're pretty much, there's no place, there's zero places in Hana where the kids
who want to skateboard can skateboard. So they either have to give up what
they love or they have to be constantly being harassed or, you know, I mean,
they're just. .. 1, like I say, they can skateboard in the sky. There is no place for
them and I'd hate, they have such a passion for it, for them, for something that
they love to have to give it up because there's just no place they can do it and
find something else they love. Just whatever you guys can do, whatever monies
you can do to support the Hana Youth Center, send the buses to these kids so
they can get to their games. And if there's a temporary little something that we
can do to build a little ramp or something for these few, these kids that want to
- 24-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 19,2003 CHana)

skateboard just to keep them off the roads and out of trouble until we can get the
major one built, we just would love it. That would be so appreciated. Thank you
so much.
CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Cheri.
AUDIENCE: (Applause) .
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY• ..

CHAIR HOKAMA: Is there anyone else who would like to testify this evening on the
2004 budget? If not, Hana, we thank you for sharing your manao with us. We
will be adjourning this meeting, but at 7:30 p.m., in about 12 minutes, Mr. Kane
will conduct a public hearing on the agricultural proposal, and we would ask that
you share your manao with the Members also regarding agriculture. Thank you
very much, Hana, this meeting is adjourned ... . (gavel) . ..
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

ADJOURN:

(excused: WN)

DEFER pending further discussion.

7:16 p.m.

APPROVED~

~K::.Chair

Budget and Finance Committee
bf:min:030319-2:sr

Transcribed by: Sandra J. Roman
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